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Another year has passed. We have just finished the final month of 2013. For most of you, I hope 2013 have 

bought much joy and happiness. I am thankful it has been a very blessed year myself. I am looking forward 

for a better year ahead in 2014. I hope everyone will perform much better in 2014 than 2013. With this note , I 

wish everyone a happy and blessed year ahead, fill with joy. Welcome 2014! 

“For every dark night, there will always be a brighter day ahead”  

Joffiry Bin Rifin 

Birthday celebration 

Internal Audit  

Best pakat for the month of December 

LSSB Annual dinner  

BSP SAFE Visit onboard Belait Fatimah 

Demob Pacific Nickel 

On 4 Dec 2013, the annual internal Audit was carried out for shore 

base. This internal audit was to find out if all personnel within the 

organization have been working in line with the company objec-

tives, SMS, procedures. Capt. Kenneth Koo leaded the audit base 

on sampling process and interviewing with personnel from opera-

tion, crewing and HSE department. Audit lasted one whole day. 

Two of LSSB office personnel, 

Capt. Eugene and Linda Choo 

whose birthday falls in Decem-

ber celebrated it on 12 Dec 

2013. Wishing you guys a 

blessed joyful birthdays! 

An annual dinner was held in Merritz Hotel in Miri, Sarawak on 12 

Dec organized by LSSB Malaysia. Beside LSSB personnel from 

Brunei and Malaysia, Suppliers and business associates were also 

invited. There were various programs and fun activities such as 

limbo, banana and ice cream eating contest, lucky draw and  best 

dress. The event ended with a group session picture. 

On 13 Dec 2013, BSP SAFE visit orga-

nized by SMR was conducted on board 

MV Belait Fatimah moored alongside at 

STL Wharf. The objectives was for BSP 

Senior Management to visit BSP sites in 

order to understand the operation, safety 

awareness and well being of personnel 

working at the site. The visitors also con-

ducted safety tour, provided encourage-

ment and improvements. Well done for 

the ship and its crew for its outstanding 

performance. 

Desk Top Drill 

On 16 Dec 2013, a tabletop 

drill was conducted at LSSB 

between shore and vessel. Ma-

rine Superintendent initiated 

the drill with support from 

MD, Brunei Authorities like 

Police, Medical, Crewing dept. 

and HSE dept. Fire Brigade 

and the Marine Department 

were also participated. Objec-

tive of the drill was to test the 

effectiveness on the emergency 

preparedness and thus evaluate 

the knowledge of the emergen-

cy procedures and contingency 

links between them.  

BMA Seminar 

Brunei Maritime Academy or 

BMA seminar was held on 17 

Dec 2013. MD and attended 

this seminar. This seminar was 

to create awareness on job op-

portunity from the marine sec-

tor. 

HSE STATISTIC 

On 19 Dec 2013, Pacific Nickel 

was off hire. SQE representing 

LSSB went onboard  to thanks 

the crew for hard work and 

cooperation during their stay. 

The vessel departed the once 

the Brunei Custom cleared their 

cargoes 

While alongside at lantana base, I saw a crew trying to fasten the mooring line to 

the bollard on wrong position i.e on the snap back zone. I stop him to pay atten-

tion onwards his position on the snap back zone when he is handling out the 

mooring activities. Done and understood - Abdul Rachman Taib - Master 


